FACULTY LEARNING COMMUNITY

January 9, 2009

Present:
    Drs. Diane Beck




Richard Davidson




Lou Ann Cooper




Sven Normann




Karen Reed



Presenter:
    Dr.   John Armstrong

Dr. Davidson began the meeting by giving Dr. Armstrong a synopsis of the activities of the Faculty Learning Community.  Dr. Davidson said that part of the challenge is trying to line up appropriate knowledge levels– the nurses know more clinical information in the first semester than the medical students know beginning their third year.  There was a discussion on what should be the most appropriate content for people in similar situations of discipline development. Karen Reed discussed the College of Nursing – next week will be their first week of the new semester in the lab.  Regarding patient safety, they will have CQI and basic toolbox skills and vignettes.  This will give the nursing students a sense of what should happen when something goes wrong.  Dr. Beck said that in one required course pharmacy students have a chance to do a role play simulation that involves some expert of medical errors.    Dr. Davidson said that from what he knows from Dr. Armstrong’s material, it should be interesting to nurses and faculty.  He said that there is a lot to this: hierarchy, teamwork and communication and that this general structure has great promise. 
Dr. Armstrong told the group that he is a trauma surgeon and has been practicing a collaborative for a long time.  He said that he was privileged to run the Army Trauma Training Center while he was in the Army, which is an organization designed to train 20 persons in a group who were deployed to Iraq and Afghanistan in the global war on terrorism.  He said that these were interdisciplinary teams comprised of surgeons, anesthetists, nurses, and medics.  He said that typically they had never worked with each other, were about to go to a place in harms way and needed to come up with something that would actually coordinate working together. He said the patient is the most important person in the operating room.  The focus should be on the patient.  He gave eight teamwork principles and handed out an article, “The Role of Teamwork in the Professional Education of Physicians: Current Status and Assessment Recommendations” from the Journal of Quality and Patient Safety.  Dr. Armstrong discussed key problems in the OR and key solutions.   Dr. Armstrong said they designed a two-week curriculum that really forced them to work together and across the disciplines.  He said they brought everyone together and had a lot of cross-pollenization. 
Dr. Armstrong said that at UF they have come up with a model thathe believes could help interdisciplinary education here. He said that here at UF they have come up with a game called Spot the Error.  

POWERPOINT PRESENTATION

SPOT THE ERROR:

Spot the Error is a simulation game during which an interdisciplinary group attempts to recognize errors in real time as they are masked with video analysis software called Video Code.  Dr. Armstrong said they were privileged to receive one of Dr. Marvin Dewar’s College of Medicine clinical grants that has enabled this project to work.  He said that Video Code is a software program that enables retrospective identification and archiving of events.   This enables one to look at that big picture which is traditionally never done.  Dr. Armstrong said they created two services/two departments in the operating room – ENT and neurology.  Two different takes of an operating room scenario were created for each department.  He said they chose things that were relevant to the audience.  All of the attending surgeons, residents, nurses, scrub, and anesthesiologists watched the video.  Any time someone saw an error, they raised a flag.  They had color-coded cards depending upon their role.  This occurred in the Simulation Center in the College of Medicine.  When someone raised the flag, they stopped the video and briefly paused and discussed the nature of the error.  He said they started at 6:45 AM.  This would normally take 90 minutes but they had only 60 minutes.  Dr. Armstrong said there was a post video debriefing.  He said they found that an interactive approach was more effective than PowerPoint.  He said the group found errors they don’t usually see. Assertiveness Progression was noted….students and nurses initially did not note very many errors, but as they become more comfortable with the situation they became more assertive in pointing them out in larger numbers. 
Other findings:  One of the challenges is to get people doing the video to act naturally  Dr. Armstrong showed a video of an operating room scenario.  This could be done in clinic, pre-op, or on the wards.  Realism is important.  Dr. Cooper asked how many people can do this at once.  Dr. Armstrong said 50 plus.  It could also be done with 20 people.  He said that this was a pilot. The system is so effective that you can put actual drugs in the computer and it will show drug reactions in terms of vital signs.  
Next steps – Dr. Armstrong said the challenge is that it is time intensive and expensive.  For relevancy, it would need to be one of their cases.  This is a concept that could move across settings.  He has been working with Dr. David Mozingo to put a game on the web.  He is interested in getting game researchers to help with that delivery.  He said we need to get people to visualize what we are talking about when we say patient safety.  

Dr. Cooper asked what outcome measures can be done to show what effect this has had on future behavior.  Dr. Amrstrong said they are constantly facing that challenge.  He said that from working at the Army Trauma Training Center he found that cultural change is difficult.  It was mentioned that J. Hillis Miller had the idea to put all colleges together when the Health Science Center was instituted.  

Dr. Davidson mentioned that Tammy Euliano had experience on the simulator.  He said that all of the deans have agreed to support this and that there is no reason why this would not be a great model.

Dr. Beck said that this is something that could be useful.  She asked what the needed resources would be and about setting up scenarios.  Dr. Davidson said that the next step would be to get the software and that it could be done in short order.  He suspects that the material in each one of these is $500-550 and mentioned Dr. Marvin Dewar’s grant.  

Dr. Beck said that they need to have Dr. Armstrong back.  Dr. Davidson thanked Dr. Armstrong for coming and said he would like the others in the group to see the presentation.  Dr. Armstrong said he will get the connection on the laptop correct so that the video could be seen on the screen.  He also said he is receptive towards negative feedback and that there are good seeds germinating.  

The group had further discussion – Dr. Davidson said he believes everyone will become involved and asked the group how it would be best to incorporate videos as well as other pilot educational efforts.  Dr. Reed mentioned Professional Socialization in the CON – that is where she would put this in first semester and she will get the information to Dr. Davidson.  Dr. Beck said that scenarios could be built.  Dr. Davidson said there is no sense in taking a medical student who has not been in a clinical session.  He said the medical students that would do this would be third year students.  Dr. Davidson said he would like pilots started in the spring.  He would need to get input from Drs. Winterstein and Rosenberg.  He said that he is thinking small groups of 8 students.  Dr. Beck – it would be good to have a video and to use Dr. Armstrong’s approach of cards/flags. Dr. Davidson said it should be relatively simple cases for second year students.  When Dr. Winterstein gets back in town, he will meet with both Drs. Winterstein and Rosenberg.  

Dr. Reed said that on Tuesdays, their students are in town at 11 AM – she’ll tell the clinical faculty about the pilot and will ask the students for volunteers that can take the place of their required research activity.  Dr. Cooper discussed possible ways of knowing whether the collaborative pilot works.

Dr. Davidson said he would like Scott Blades involved. 

Dr. Beck said the size needs to be kept at a small number. 

Dr. Davidson suggested March 24th as the date for one of the pilot programs with 8 medical students on each of our groups.  Dr. Svenn Normann could give his students some extra credit.  Dr. Normann said it would work on that date because his students will be doing electives. Dr. Davidson said that he will provide Dr. Reed with all the details and they can discuss the IRB issues. 
Dr. Cooper said it would be nice if something could be presented at the SGEA.
Dr. Beck said the AAMC has identified inter-professional work as a major topic for the next national meeting.

The meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is:  Friday, February 13, 2009

